
 

 
 
 
 
 
Ms Teresa Gizzi 
Planner - Social and Other Infrastructure Assessments 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 
Sent by e-mail to: teresa.gizzi@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Ms Gizzi 
 
RE: Notice of Exhibition for Environmental Impact Statement for Health Services 
Administration Building, Royal North Shore Hospital, St Leonards (SSD 17_8816). 
 
Reference is made to your email and supporting documentation received on 15 February 2018, 
inviting comment on the proposed Health Services Administration Building, Royal North Shore 
Hospital, St Leonards (Lot 210 DP 1172133), within the Willoughby City Council Local Government 
Area. 
 
The Heritage Division, on behalf of the Heritage Council has reviewed the supporting documentation, 
specifically: 
 

• Environmental Impact Statement (EIS), dated January 2018, prepared by Ethos Urban; 
• Statement of Heritage Impact, dated November 2017, prepared by GBA Heritage; 
• Conservation Management Plan, Royal North Shore Hospital, dated February 2017, 

prepared by GBA Heritage; and 
• Royal North Shore Hospital, St Leonards, Archaeological Assessment, dated May 2006, 

prepared by Godden Mackay Logan; 

Based on the heritage impacts identified in the above documentation, the following Conditions of 
Consent are recommended for inclusion in any SSD approval for this project:  
 
1) All excavation works in areas identified in Figure 4.2 in the GML 2006 Archaeological 

Assessment as having potential to contain historical archaeology of low to medium 
significance must be monitored by a suitably qualified and experienced historical 
archaeologist. 

2) The historical archaeologist must take adequate steps to record in detail any archaeological 
relics, structures and features discovered on the site during the excavation works in 
accordance with current best practice. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the above matter, please contact Liliana Duran, Heritage 
Assessment Officer, at the Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage on telephone 
9873 8611 or by e-mail: liliana.duran@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

14/03/2018 
Katrina Stankowski 
A/STL, Regional Heritage Assessments North  
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
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